ZEELAND CHARTER TOWNSHIP
BOARD MEETING

AUGUST 2, 2011

The Zeeland Charter Township Board held a Regular Board meeting on August 2, 2011 at 7:00p.m. in the Township Hall at 6582 Byron Road, Zeeland, MI.  Members present: Supervisor Nykamp, Treasurer Myaard, Clerk Evink, Trustees Oonk, Barkel, & Zylstra.  Absent: Trustee Compagner.
1. Supervisor Glenn Nykamp called the meeting to order.

  Recited the Pledge of Allegiance.

  Invocation offered by Clerk Evink.

2. Motion made by Trustee Zylstra to approve the minutes of the July 19, 2011 meeting.  Treasurer Myaard supported the motion which passed.  Absent: Compagner

3. Business Items:

a. Mr. Jim Zwiers and Ms. Kim Blackburn reviewed the 2010 Audit Report. 
They stated the BS & A financial software was being used properly and generally takes a qualified accountant to perform more detailed task.  
b. Discussion was held concerning the Old Vriesland Cemetery.  Mr. DeKleine, adjacent property owner failed to appear therefore no decisions were made concerning his use of the property.
c. Supervisor Nykamp received information regarding drain assessments.

Black Creek Inter-County Drain Project could be a $200,000 project with 15% to 20% of the cost billed to Zeeland Charter Township.  
d. Trustee Zylstra reported the work for upgrading 72nd Avenue has begun.

e. Trustee Barkel stated it is time to take a look at the cemetery ordinance regarding cremation.
4. Supervisor’s Report

a. Supervisor Nykamp requested each committee chairman present a proposed amount for the 2012 Budget.
b. A public hearing will be held at the August 16, 2011 Board Meeting for the expansion of the Autumn Hills Landfill.

Meeting Adjourned at 8:40pm

Respectfully submitted,

Marilyn Evink, Clerk

Vivian Zwyghuizen, Deputy Clerk

